
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  

MINUTES  

                                                        

December 7, 2020  

  

  

       The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, December 7, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Montgomery Central High School Auditorium.  

Board members present were Steve W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake – Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, 

Bryan Dozier, Lynn Epps, Cindy Taylor and Sandra Miller.  

     

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order and moved to adopt the agenda as 

shown. Sandra Miller made the motion with Jesse Hill seconding.  The agenda was accepted with 

unanimous approval from the board.  

  

Chairman Steve DeBerry read a devotional reminding us this Christmas season is a good 

time for personal improvement. Be kind and gentle and express your gratitude. Serve rather than 

be served. Mend relationships with others. Enjoy the beauty of earth and lift your head to the 

heavens and see the glory of God.  

  

Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 

America.  

  

 Clerk of Court John Deaton led the swearing in of re-elected board member Steve DeBerry. 

Lynn Epps and Cindy Taylor were sworn in as new board members. Following the installation of 

members, the board voted unanimously for Steve DeBerry to retain his position of Chairman and 

Tommy Blake to retain his position as Vice Chair. 

 

No one signed up to address the board during the Public Comments section.  

  

  Superintendent Ellis introduced the Certified and Classified Employees of the Month for 

Page Street Elementary. Jeffrey Douglas is the classified winner. Mr. Douglas is a custodian for 

Page Street and does a fantastic job. His co-workers enjoy working with him and describe him as 

one the nicest people they know. Lane Prince is the certified winner. Mrs. Prince is a guidance 

counselor. She works seven days a week and is a wonderful support for her students and staff. 

Page Street Elementary is thrilled to have both of them. 

 

   Dr. Ellis recognized Shirley Threadgill, who served as a Montgomery County School 

board member for twenty years. Trikena Simmons served a board member for two years as a fill 

in for Ann Long. Both of these members did a wonderful job. Although, both were absent Dr. 

Ellis asked for a round of applause for their service.  

 

   Dr. Ellis called upon the Montgomery County Schools finance department, Mitch Taylor, 

Lisa Ritter, Michelle Brady, Donna Morris and Cheryl Kime. The finance department once again 

received the following awards:  Governmental Finance Officers Association of Achievement and 

Excellence in Financial Reporting, Association of School Business Officials Certificate of 

Excellence in Financial Reporting and NC State Schools Recognition of Achievement for 

Financial Resource Management. Dr. Ellis thanked them for the important job that they do 

keeping our financial house secure. We are one of the few districts that receive all three awards 

and they have done it every year. 



   Dr. Ellis called upon Dr. Takeda LeGrand for recognition of her service with 

Montgomery County Schools. Dr. LeGrand has recently been named as Superintendent of 

Scotland County Schools.  Dr. LeGrand is a very special lady that has worked in our system for 

seven years. She has been a wonderful resource for our children and community. Dr. Ellis is 

happy for her promotion and considers her not only an employee but a friend. Dr. LeGrand in 

turn thanked the board for their leadership and loyalty and helping her become and good leader 

and always doing what is right for our children. 

  

  Chairman DeBerry requested to hold the consent agenda until after closed session. Bryan 

Dozier made the motion with Sandra Miller seconding. The motion carried unanimously.  

  

  Dr. Ellis called upon Page Street Elementary third grade teachers, Megan Epps, Anissa 

Lowe, Jennifer Nance and Allison Vanness for their presentation “Engagement During Distance 

Learning.” They discussed how they are making learning fun with PDSA celebrations. Teachers 

shared their positive trend data evidence. Students are enjoying virtual field trips and mystery 

readers. They shared a letter from a student thanking Ms. Nance for making learning fun. The 

board thanked them for their hard work and great presentation.     

Chairman DeBerry called upon Tracy Grit. Mr. Grit presented the following policies for 

approval: Policy 1510/4200/7270 – School Safety, Policy 1710/4020/7230 – Discrimination and 

Harassment Prohibited by Federal Law, Policy 1740/4010 – Student and Parent Grievance 

Procedure, Policy 1742/5060 – Responding to Complaints, Policy 1750/7220 – Grievance 

Procedure for Employees, Policy 1760/7280 – Prohibition Against Retaliation , Policy 2120 – 

Code of Ethics for School Board Members, Policy 2121 – Board Member Conflict of Interest, 

Policy 3000 – Goals and Objectives of the Educational Program, Policy 3102 – Online 

Instruction, Policy 3300 – School Calendar and Time for Learning, Policy 3410 – Testing and 

Assessment Program, Policy 3460 – Graduation Requirements , Policy 3620 – Extracurricular 

Activities and Student Organizations , Policy 4001 – Equal Educational Opportunities , Policy 

4040/7310 – Staff-Student Relations, Policy 4400 – Attendance, Policy 4600 – Student Fees, 

Policy 5020 – Visitors to the Schools, Policy 5030 – Community Use of Facilities, Policy 

5070/7350 – Public Records-Retention, Release, and Disposition, Policy 6305 – Safety and 

Student Transportation Services, Policy 7232 – Discrimination and Harassment in the 

Workplace, Policy 7335 – Employee Use of Social Media, Policy 7510 – Leave. Sandra Miller 

made a motion to approve with Tommy Blake seconding. The motion carried unanimously.  

Tracy Grit presented the Beginning Teacher Support Plan for approval. Bryan Dozier 

made a motion to approve with Jesse Hill seconding. The motion carried unanimously.  

  

Dr. Ellis updated the board on construction at the Montgomery Central High School site. 

There will no longer be construction updates during future board meetings.  Progress will be 

shared through the weekly updates for the board. The building is now 98% complete with only a 

few things on the punch list. Bill Mingin is working to make sure that we are getting the best 

quality construction and working to make sure the HVAC and air is more efficient. A pre-bid 

meeting was held this week for the construction of the field house. Several local contractors have 

submitted bids. Bids will be brought before the board next month for approval. Concerns were 

discussed about grading and sight lines for the entrance on Glenn Road that need to be addressed 

for safety.  

  



Dr. Ellis’s Superintendent’s Comments. Superintendent Ellis began by stating the positive 

thing about the new high school is academic benefit. We have a broad menu of classes to offer. 

Not many of these classes before “would make” at individual schools because of low 

participation and only be offered online. Many classes are being offered at the new high school 

for the first time. I am excited for the opportunity that awaits our kids and the future growth from 

this facility with its close proximity to Montgomery Community College. 

 

  Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel 

and consult the board attorney. Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Tommy Blake seconding. 

The board approved entering into closed session unanimously.  

 

  Chairman DeBerry asked the board for approval of the consent agenda. With a motion by 

Bryan Dozier and a second by Tommy Blake, the board approved unanimously. The following 

items were approved: 

 Board Minutes from November 2, 2020 

 Personel and Auxiliary Reports 



 
 Budget Amendment 





 

  
 

  Following closed session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

With a motion by Bryan Dozier and second by Lynn Epps, the meeting was duly adjourned. 

  

 The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, January 4, 2021 at 6:30 pm at the 

Montgomery Central High School Auditorium. 

 

 

 

 

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 

 


